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UK ministers held the first meeting of a new forum dedicated to discussing
the implications of Brexit for the Overseas Territories.

Minister for Exiting the European Union Robin Walker and Foreign Office
Minister Baroness Anelay today hosted leaders and representatives from the
Overseas Territories, to ensure their interests regarding the impact of
Brexit are taken into account.

Territory leaders welcomed the new forum as a means of facilitating direct
and regular engagement with UK Ministers in preparation for and during the
UK’s negotiations with the European Union. Leaders discussed areas of high
priority and opportunities for their territories.

Minister for Exiting the European Union Robin Walker said:

When the UK leaves the European Union the strong relationship we
have with the Overseas Territories and the important mutual trade
and business links we share will continue.

The UK Government is committed to engaging with our friends in the
Overseas Territories as we prepare to exit the EU, and ensuring
that we get a deal that works for everyone. In this context, we
discussed how the Territories can contribute to a truly global
Britain.

Minister of State at the Foreign and Commonwealth Office The Rt. Hon.
Baroness Anelay said:

The Overseas Territories are integral to the UK Government’s
ambitions to create a more outward looking United Kingdom. We are
committed to taking their priorities into account as we prepare for
negotiations to exit the EU.

I have discussed this very issue during my visits to the Overseas
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Territories and am keen to build on this early positive engagement
to ensure the deal the UK Government ultimately negotiates works
for all.

The first Overseas Territories Joint Ministerial Council on European
negotiations was attended by leaders and representatives from the following
territories:

Anguilla
Bermuda
British Virgin Islands
Cayman Islands
Falkland Islands
Montserrat
Pitcairn Islands
St Helena and Ascension Island
Tristan da Cunha
Turks and Caicos Islands

Last week the Government published its plan for a new, positive and
constructive partnership in the mutual interest of the UK and the EU, with a
White Paper presented to Parliament.

The paper mirrors the 12 objectives the UK Government will use to negotiate
Brexit as set out by the Prime Minister last month.

Speech: Fire Minister’s speech to
Reform

Thank you Andrew. It’s a great pleasure to be here today speaking at one of
Britain’s most influential think tanks on public sector reform. Thank you to
your team and thank you to you, Tim, for your support.

And it’s particularly good to have the chairs of fire and rescue authorities,
chief fire officers and others from across the fire industry all in the
audience.

Before I come on to the core of what I want to say today, I want to start
today by offering my condolences to the family, friends and colleagues of Tom
Naples from Northumberland Fire and Rescue Service and fire officer Alan
Grant from Surrey Fire and Rescue Service, both who sadly passed away
recently. My thoughts are with both their families and their colleagues at
this incredibly difficult time.

Last year, the Prime Minister – when she was Home Secretary – addressed
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Reform outlining her vision for the fire and rescue service. She set out a
programme of reform that was as radical and ambitious as the one she had laid
out for policing in 2010 and she explained her aspiration for a more
accountable, more efficient and professional fire and rescue service.

It is a fitting time to address you today less than a week after the Policing
and Crime Act 2017 received Royal Assent, which in itself enables the
transformation of local fire governance and seeks to drive greater
collaboration.

In July I was very pleased to be appointed as the new Minister for Policing
and the Fire Service. I continue to be hugely impressed by the work our
firefighters do and the challenge they face every time they go on duty. The
bravery they show whether responding to a fire, a flood or the collapse of a
building. Our fire and rescue services do stellar, impressive work.

I’ve seen how the service is changing. Services are transforming and seizing
opportunities for collaboration.

We’ve also seen a significant reduction in the number of fires and fire
fatalities over the past decade especially. There’s been over a 50% reduction
in the number of fires and more than a 20% drop in the number of fire
fatalities.

And in April we will see the creation of the National Fire Chiefs’ Council,
which in itself will be a positive step forward, transforming the operational
voice of the service. I also want to congratulate you, Roy, on your
appointment and I look forward to seeing your delivery plan which I hope is
big, bold and ambitious for the future of the fire service.

But I have also seen the problems. Outdated working practices, a lack of
diversity, no independent scrutiny of services. When I spoke to chiefs in
September last year there was a realisation that I was reiterating the same
messages about what needed to change as when I addressed you back in
September 2012.

I have been encouraged to see that reform is happening across the service.
But I want reform to go further and faster. So today, I want to outline what
my expectations are for the coming year and what I think needs to be done to
make our fire and rescue service the best it can be and continue to be
renowned as the best in the world.

I want 2017 to be a big year for fire and rescue. If we get it right, we have
the potential to transform the sector for the better, to create a fire
service that is ready for the challenges of the future. I want this to be the
year when real change happens.

So today, I thought today would be a good opportunity to talk to you about
the areas where I want to see transformation.
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Accountability and transparency
When the Prime Minister spoke about the need for reform, one of the problems
she highlighted was the lack of a suitable inspection regime. She commented
that the system in place which involved chief fire officers handpicking their
own reviewer, setting their own terms of reference and then deciding whether
or not to publish the results, was like setting your own exam paper and then
resolving that you have passed.

This isn’t acceptable and it’s why we are creating a new inspectorate for the
fire service. This will be modelled on HMIC, including (as with policing) a
focus on efficiency and effectiveness. It is essential that regardless of
provider, inspection teams include suitable skills and expertise from the
fire sector.

This new inspectorate will be empowered to determine how effective each
service is to prevent and respond to incidents; whether the service provides
value for money; whether the service understands its current demands and
where the future risks lie; and its leadership, training, diversity, values
and culture.

My ambition is for the first inspection to take place this year and I will
make a further announcement shortly

We will also be able to commission thematic inspections on individual issues
if needed. I can announce today that the first issues I want the inspectorate
to focus on are diversity, collaboration and flexible deployment.

The Local Government Association’s peer review must also change to complement
the work of the forthcoming inspectorate. So, I look forward to hearing their
proposals about how this will be transformed into a genuine sector-led
improvement process.

And to support greater transparency and to encourage greater accountability I
will also be creating a new website, operational this year, to mirror what we
see on www.police.uk. This website will hold a range of information, all in
one place, about the fire and rescue service. This will include data which
helps the public to assess the performance of their local service as well as
information about chief officer pay, expenditure, accounts, efficiency plans
and workforce composition.

Police.uk has proven to be incredibly popular tool and I hope this site will
be just as valued by the public. It has the ability to unleash armchair
auditors to scrutinise and do their work on how their service is operating.

In the spring I will also publish the first tranche of incident-level data
from the Incident Recording System, which is something that you have asked
for.

I will also increase accountability by bringing the same direct democratic
mandate to oversight of fire and rescue as we already have in policing.
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The Policing and Crime Act, given Royal Assent last week, will enable police
and crime commissioners (PCCs) to take on responsibility for the governance
of local fire and rescue services where a local case is made. And to ensure
fire’s distinct identify remains, they will be called police, fire and crime
commissioners.

By overseeing both police and fire services, I am clear that PCCs can drive
the pace of reform, maximize the benefits of collaboration and ensure best
practice is shared.

But I also want to be clear about a couple of things:

I am not proposing a blanket police takeover of fire and rescue services
I am not proposing the merging of the roles of firefighter and police
officer
and I am not forcing fire services to do this

This is instead an ideal opportunity for fire and rescue services to develop
closer and stronger partnerships with policing.

Now of course, it is only right that PCCs consult local people on their
proposals and listen to local views; and they are required to do so by the
act. But if there is a PCC who has a clear case and a fire and rescue
authority saying they do not want to see change just because they are
comfortable with the status quo – I need to be equally clear this won’t be
good enough.

I expect fire and rescue authorities to work with PCCs by providing the
information they need to develop their proposals. The Policing and Crime Act
places a legal duty on fire and rescue authorities to cooperate and to
provide the information that a PCC reasonably requires to build their
business case and I do not want to hear of further cases where information is
unreasonably withheld or there are attempts to delay business case
development.

If a fire authority is being obstructive then you must stop. I urge you all
to work constructively with your PCC to get the best outcome for your local
communities, which is at the heart of what all of us want.

Efficiency and collaboration
I want now to turn to procurement.

Fire helmets are worn up and down the country by firefighters. Except that
while one service pays £85 for one of these, another pays £252.

Last year, we revealed for the first time through the basket of goods
exercise, how much fire and rescue authorities spend on 25 common pieces of
kit like uniforms, fire engines and frontline equipment. We revealed that
some were paying 5 times more than others for similar or the same equipment.
Prices paid for breathing kit ranged from £328 to £1,504, while a handheld
thermal imaging camera varied by over £4,500. There was a massive £28,000



difference on the price paid for staff vehicles. This information is in the
public domain on GOV.UK where the public can consider how much their service
pays for kit.

I’m pleased from what I have seen over the past few months that the sector
has started to respond to these findings and to make changes to procurement
practices as a result – through the Chief Fire Officers’ Association’s new
commercial strategy.

But I want every service to be involved in this. It is in everybody’s
interest for the sector to be getting the best deal they can. I want every
service to be taking a long hard look at their procurement practices and
questioning whether they could be much more strategic. And I challenge the
sector to give me a quantifiable ambition as to what savings are possible.

I want to see services working together and getting a better deal from
suppliers in order to save themselves time and the taxpayer money. It makes
no sense at all for fire and rescue authorities to be buying separately when
there are so many benefits to be gained from buying together.

I will be asking fire chiefs to lay out what they spend when I ask them to
repeat the same basket of goods exercise this autumn where I hope to see that
the gap between what different services have paid for items has narrowed –
preferably considerably.

I can announce today that I will undertake a separate and more extensive
basket of goods exercise in the spring. This will cover wider services like
the costs of facilities management and training procurement. Results will be
published on the future website.

But procurement is just one area where efficiency savings could be made. I am
also keen for services to keep their eyes open for collaboration
opportunities.

The Policing and Crime Act introduces a new statutory duty on the emergency
services to keep collaboration opportunities under review and to enter into
collaboration where it would be in the interests of their efficiency or
effectiveness to do so. This new duty will come into force in April 2017 and
going forward, I expect the pace and ambition of collaboration to increase
and for it to become the norm.

As I’ve already said, there are now half the number of fires there were a
decade ago. That is great news for all of us and a testament to work those
involved in prevention have been doing. But it poses questions about the role
of the service going forward, how you can deliver what is needed more
efficiently and how the service should engage with other local services.

Better joint working can strengthen our emergency services, deliver
significant savings to the taxpayer and – most importantly – enable them to
better protect the public.

And I will champion best practice. When we have a genuinely innovative
approach to joint working, I’ll get behind it. On the flip side, where I see
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a lack of ambition and action I’ll challenge it. Every one of us in this room
has a duty to the sector to make sure we are challenging it.

I’ve seen some great examples of collaborative working. For example, the
sharing of headquarters between fire and police in Hampshire and in London,
collaboration between the Ambulance Service’s First Responder Scheme and the
London Fire Brigade. And in Durham and Cornwall, we have tri-service
Community Safety Responders who work as PCSOs, retained fire-fighters and
emergency medical responders, bringing great benefits to the community that
they serve.

Examples like these show that the fire sector is already listening and moving
forward with some great collaboration projects already happening. I have seen
how local government, for example, has delivered sensible savings whilst
protecting frontline services and keeping council tax down.

And I do know many services are delivering a range of wider community safety
initiatives too, both independently and in collaboration with other local and
national partners to tackle vulnerability and reduce pressure on health and
social care services.

Where these projects support the key public sector principles of efficiency,
economy and effectiveness and where they deliver genuine and measurable
results, I am more than happy to support them.

We also need to be clear about the core functions of the fire service because
I do not expect this work to be carried out at the expense of those
functions. Nor, of course, would I expect it to be used as an excuse for not
considering the scope for workforce efficiencies.

I am all too aware that although there has been a significant reduction in
the number of fires and fire fatalities over the last decade, our most recent
figures show there have been some worrying increases – a 15% increase in the
number of people who died last year as a result of fires and a 5% increase in
the number of fires attended. These figures are a stark reminder that we
cannot be complacent and we must continue to maintain a clear focus on
keeping our communities safe from fire.

Workforce reform
And moving onto the workforce, there are problems which must be addressed.

Like everyone in this room, I want all fire personnel, whether full time, on-
call or a mixture of both, to be the best trained and most professional in
the world. And to help with this, I will be establishing a new professional
standards body for everyone in fire and rescue which will build a
comprehensive professional framework of standards for the service.

This will be a body that is for the sector, setting standards on a range of
issues including leadership, workforce development, equality and diversity
and codifying effective practice.



Having one central professional body will help fire staff to think of
themselves as one profession with common goals and standards, rather than
forty five separate services.

This new body will work with all the organisations that are currently
devising standards to develop and test new ones and to consider the
effectiveness of the ones which already exist.

I expect the new inspectorate will also inspect against the standards this
body sets and in turn, for the standards body to carefully consider the
inspectorate’s findings when setting their standards.

A working group led by Chief Fire Officer Dave Curry has been established to
develop costed proposals and to determine the scope and remit of this body.
It will consider 2 options – a new fire standards body affiliated to the
College of Policing or creating potentially a fully combined College of
Policing and Fire. I expect that these considerations will conclude by
September and that the new body will be operational later this year.

There is considerable scope to improve for recruitment, training, development
and leadership at every level of the fire and rescue service and this new
body will help do just that.

But it’s not just a new professional body that the service needs; it needs a
culture shift too.

I published the Thomas Review in November, which felt like déjà vu as I had
commissioned it a few years before, and it made a number of recommendations,
which (if implemented) will secure the future of the service for years to
come by creating a diverse working environment free from bullying and
harassment, with strong leadership and more flexible working conditions and
for the teams who work in it. Things that I am sure everyone in this room
thinks are important.

And I am encouraged that the Local Government Association, in partnership
with the sector, recognises the need to take swift action in response to this
report and deliver vital reforms to the workforce. And I expect the
recommendations of the review to be followed, particularly in relation to
reforming the National Joint Council and the grey book, and I will be closely
monitoring progress.

I am also heartened by reform in some areas – for example last year I visited
Buckinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service recently who have introduced flexible
crewing systems, negotiated locally. Firefighters themselves welcome this
flexibility and the broader use of their skills; at the same time it delivers
a better value service for local communities. But I want to see more
innovation like this across the country.

And as the Thomas Review made clear, the service’s culture must change to
accept that women and ethnic minorities, together with all groups that make
up the diversity of the working population, have a place in the fire and
rescue service.
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One of my biggest disappointments last year was publishing the latest
workforce statistics and seeing that very little has changed in terms of
diversity.

A workforce should represent the community that it serves. But in fire at the
moment, this isn’t the case. Firefighters are white and male – to be precise
96% white, 95% male.

And I’ve been to fire stations where it seems to me like there’s more
diversity in the range of fire hoses than firefighters. And from the reaction
of everyone in the room I think many of you know that.

I recognise that some services are trying to work on this but the proportion
of Black and Minority Ethnic (BME) and female fire fighters must increase and
I welcome the challenge Commissioner Dany Cotton gave yesterday to increase
the percentage of female operational staff in London Fire Brigade from 7% to
18%.

Before we get into the questions and answer session, I have heard the excuse
many times that this woeful lack of diversity is due to a reduction in
recruitment in recent years. Before anyone makes this point, let me say this.
That isn’t good enough. This is an issue decades in the making. Recruitment
is only one aspect. A culture shift is needed. Action is needed on career
progression, inclusive working practices and recruitment. Progression through
the service has to improve.

Policing has shown that improvement is possible. While it still has a way to
go, there have been significant improvements and forces now have a greater
proportion of female and BME officers than ever before. In fact, there are 5
times the proportion of female police officers in policing than female
firefighters. And the rate of police joiners from a BME background was over
12% last year. One in 4 new recruits to the Metropolitan Police are non-
white.

These changes, these improvements are down to determined action across police
forces, using targeted attraction strategies and redesigned recruitment
practices, as well as the leadership of the College of Policing which itself
has published advice on the use of lawful positive action and has provided
case studies from forces showing what can be achieved. Doing something we
don’t do enough of – sharing good practice.

I want the Local Government Association and fire and rescue services to
spring into action on this and follow the example of the police. Once up and
running, I also expect the new inspectorate to identify barriers to diversity
across services and for each service to respond to the issues that it faces.

Let’s also be clear that almost a third of the workforce due to retire soon,
there is a golden opportunity for services to look hard at how you recruit
and who you recruit, and to make sure that your workforce reflects the
communities that you serve.

And to those of you who are due to retire, I would like to thank you for your



service. Firefighters give every single day and we must respect that.

But there is one retirement activity which I cannot condone. That is the
practice of senior fire officers retiring from their posts and subsequently
being re-employed in the same or very similar roles. The sector knows this is
wrong and it needs to stop. I will shortly consult on revising the national
framework to discourage this practice, in advance of a full review of the
national framework later this year.

Conclusion
I would like to conclude by saying that the year ahead is going to be a year
of change for the fire service. We must be determined that this is the year
that all the discussions we have had our put in to practice.

I want to see a service which is more transparent, more accountable, more
efficient and more professional.

I want services to ask themselves difficult questions like:

are we an inclusive enough?
how do we attract the best people?
are we providing the best and most cost efficient service to our local
community?

And to find solutions. And look across the sector to see where we can learn
from.

The changes I have outlined will all help with this: The National Fire
Chief’s Council to drive operational change; the inspectorate to provide
assurance and the standards body to support workforce development. All of
this will be underpinned by a refreshed national framework which will clarify
expectations and responsibilities.

But ultimately, the reform agenda is not owned by Whitehall. The Local
Government Association, CFOA and the new National Fire Chiefs’ Council must
be at the heart of this agenda. We as leaders owe it to the brave fire-
fighters on the front line and all who work with them to build the right,
strong institutions which support their hard work and dedication. And I want
each and every service to bring about the changes which could benefit you.
And I look forward to seeing the results.

Thank you.

Government response: DFID in the News
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The facts behind media stories about DFID’s work.

You may have read about the Prosperity Fund in this morning’s papers.

This is a cross-government fund designed to create economic growth in middle-
income countries, where more than 60% of the world’s poorest live, so they
can stand on their own two feet and become our trading partners of the
future.

The Prosperity Fund will provide expertise and technical assistance to
promote economic reform and remove barriers to trade, tackle corruption,
strengthen policy capacity and build strong, effective and accountable
institutions.

The Independent Commission for Aid Impact (ICAI) has just published a report
on the Prosperity Fund. Here is the government’s response to it.

A UK government spokesman said:

Sustained economic growth is the only long term solution to poverty
and the Prosperity Fund supports the vital economic development
needed to help middle-income countries – where more than 60% of the
world’s poorest live – to stand on their own two feet and become
our trading partners of the future.

Overseas Development Assistance spend under the Fund is and will
continue to be fully consistent with UK law under the International
Development Act and OECD DAC criteria.

As ICAI acknowledge the Fund has made significant progress in a
short time frame and we are already implementing the vast majority
of ICAI’s early recommendations, including on transparency.

Why does the Prosperity Fund focus on countries like India and
China?

More than 60% of the world’s poor live in middle income countries such
as China and India and it is vital that they have access to expertise
and private sector investment to help the poorest people lift themselves
out of poverty.
The UK ended its traditional bilateral aid programmes with China (March
2011) and India (Dec 2015). Instead UK relationships now focus on trade
and investment, providing expertise to support economic growth and
development and working on global issues in a mutually beneficial way.
India is a critical global economy. Supporting economic development will
help global prosperity. This brings direct benefits from greater trade
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and investment opportunities – including for UK businesses. It is only
right that UK companies should contribute to and share in that
prosperity.

How is it being delivered?

The Foreign and Commonwealth Office (FCO) embassies and high commissions
play a key role identifying opportunities, developing project proposals
and overseeing local delivery, working both at country and regional
levels. Cross-government teams work with a wide range of UK business and
civil society partners to help identify how the Fund can deliver the
greatest added value.

A cross government Ministerial Board, supported by a cross government
Portfolio Board gives strategic direction and manages the overall
portfolio. The governance of the Fund will help ensure full coherence
with other cross government funds, including the Conflict, Stability and
Security Fund (CSSF), Empowerment Fund and International Climate Fund.

Overseas Development Assistance spend under the Fund is and will
continue to be fully consistent with UK law under the International
Development Act and Organisation for Economic Cooperation and
Development (OECD) Development Assistance Committee (DAC).

What is each government department’s role in the programme?

The Department for International Development (DFID), Foreign and
Commonwealth Office (FCO), HM Treasury (HMT), Department for Business,
Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) and Department for International
Trade (DIT) are represented on the Portfolio Board and Ministerial
Board. Each department can bid into the Fund to deliver programmes.

The Prosperity Fund has been designed through a consultative process
which draws in particular on DFID experience and expertise. Many
elements of the Fund including the concept note and business case
process and multi-year programming are modelled on DFID processes.

The Prosperity Fund Management Office (PFMO) that administers the Fund
is staffed from across government.
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The Defence Science and Technology Laboratory (Dstl) is hosting the two day
event on 25 to 26 May 2017. Registration is now open.

The Defence Science and Technology Laboratory (Dstl) is hosting the 20th
annual International Chemical Weapons Demilitarisation Conference. The two
day event on 25 to 26 May 2017 is at the Park Plaza Hotel Victoria London
along with an informal networking session at the hotel on the eve of the
conference.

The International Chemical Weapons Demilitarisation (CWD) conference brings
together the world’s largest gathering of professionals involved in the
demilitarisation of chemical weapons. It provides the opportunity to showcase
the global progress in chemical weapon destruction and enables delegates to
develop their knowledge and understanding with a common goal of a safer,
cleaner world. There will be representation from policy and decision makers
across international organisations, UK government, the armed forces,
industry, academia and research and development establishments worldwide.

The conference supports the global effort to eliminate chemical weapons and
fosters co-operation through the exchange of information and ideas relating
to the safe disposal.

Conference topics

The proposed topics for the conference are:

programme planning, technology selection, facility construction,
operations, safe closure of CWD facilities and environmental remediation
and health and safety
expedient destruction methods – how to reduce time and cost
disposal of chemical weapons precursors in commercial facilities
removal and destruction of chemical weapon precursors from Libya
exchange of best practice
chemical safety and security
waste management
explosive detonation technology
recovery of chemical weapons from seas and rivers/lakes
innovative technologies and services
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laboratory and analytical techniques/instrumentation
analytical methods – environmental and biomedical

Register

To register please contact the CWD conference organiser. Registration closes
at 11.59pm on Friday 12 May 2017. You do not have to submit an abstract to
register for this event.

Submit an abstract

To submit an abstract to present your work at this year’s conference, please
contact the CWD conference organiser. Abstracts should be submitted by 4.00pm
Friday 31 March 2017.

Further information

For more information please contact the CWD conference organiser.

Read an article on last year’s conference.

Press release: Education Secretary
visits Derby on opportunity areas tour

Education Secretary Justine Greening visited Derby on Thursday 2 February, 1
of 12 opportunity areas aimed at boosting education, skills and opportunity
in social mobility ‘cold spots’.

Ms Greening visited the Derby Moor Community Sports College to meet students,
teachers and local education leaders who are benefiting from the Prince’s
Trust Team programme, which helps unemployed 16- to 25-year-olds to get into
work or training.

The opportunity areas will see DfE working with local organisations,
including early years providers, schools, colleges, universities, the
voluntary sector and businesses to help local children and young people get
the best start in life, no matter what their background.

These areas will focus not just on what can be done inside schools to tackle
social mobility, but also create the opportunities outside school that will
help broaden horizons for young people.

Plans are being drawn up to put the £72 million funding for the 12
opportunity areas into action. Local organisations will have the opportunity
to help shape these plans so that they are tailored to meet the different
challenges that exist across England in regards to social mobility.
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During the visit, the charity Teach First announced that it will increase the
number of its teaching placements in Derby in 2017. That will see 8 more
talented graduates teaching in schools in Derby by 2017 – up from the current
14 placements.

The charity will also be increasing the number of placements in 5 other
opportunity areas by 40% in September 2017. Those areas are:

Blackpool
Norwich
Oldham
Scarborough
West Somerset

Education Secretary Justine Greening said:

As Britain prepares for its future outside the EU, it’s never been
more important that everyone in our country has a fair chance to go
as far as their talent and their hard work will take them.

On my previous visits to Derby as Education Secretary, I’ve seen
the great work being done at the University of Derby, and just
recently I met apprentices honing their skills at Bombardier.

Each visit reinforces to me just how crucial for our nation’s
success it is that none of these talents are wasted, and especially
the talent of young people growing up in Derby.

Whether it’s providing more good school places across Derby and the
rest of England, investing in improving careers education,
transforming the quality of further and technical education or
opening up access to our world-class higher education system,
working together I believe we can create more opportunities for
future generations to go as far as their talents will take them.
And I want to see Derby leading the way.

Brett Wigdortz, CEO and Founder of Teach First said:

The government’s recent commitment to investing funding and support
into these opportunity areas has been unanimously welcomed by the
education sector as a positive step forward in ensuring all our
young people, no matter where they were born, are given the same
opportunity to succeed.

We’re proud to work in partnership with the government in these
areas, by placing more Teach First participants than ever before
into these communities – working collaboratively to raise the
attainment and achieve the aspirations of all our young people.

https://www.teachfirst.org.uk/

